MCA pelted in pollution report

THE UK has not had a serious
oil spill since the Sea Em-
press incident six years ago
but the Maritime & Coast-
guard Agency (McA) came in
for some criticism in a major
report published this week.

Among the key findingsin a
report called “Dealing with
Pollution from Ships”, pub-
lished by the National Audit
Office (NAO), the mca was told
it should be able to demon-
strate that the UK is meeting
its commitments under inter-
national counter-pollution
conventions.

This should be achieved by
ensuring that all ports and
harbours have plans in place
to deal with a medium-size oil
spill and have staff trained to
be able to regularly test the
plans. It was found that only
about 40% of the 170 local

coastal authorities have at-
tended MCA training sessions
and 53 authorities have con-
tingency plans introduced be-
tween five and 11 years ago.

Despite a considerable sav-
ing of around £1.7m by out-
sourcing some of its services,
further savings can be made
by sharing surveillance air-
craft and counter-pollution
equipment with other regula-
tory bodies or by signing con-
tracts for its supply with com-
mercial interests. The report
also called on the mcato re-
view all the resources at its
disposal, to assess its ability to
cope with a major spill and in
particular to be able to deal
with more than one incident
simultaneously.

As part of its post-incident
evaluation, records should be
kept of how much pollution is

prevented or how much of its
potential damaging effects
has been reduced.

NAO also suggests that the
McA should work more closely
with the relevant government
department to bring the re-
quirements of the interna-
tional protocol on hazardous
and noxious substances (HNS)
into UK law. The mcA should
also ensure that all major
ports and harbours imple-
ment measures as soon as
possible to deal with any inci-
dentinvolving HNS.

The so-called “pay to be
paid” type of insurance poli-
cies are a major problem.
Here the mca is recommended
to co-operate with the depart-
ment and other maritime au-
thorities to prohibit such in-
surance. Wider recovery pow-
ers should be investigated in
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the cases of “one-ship” com-
panies, especially where there
are sister concerns.

The other major recom-
mendation is that the Mer-
chant Shipping legislation
should be revised to ensure
that pollution incidents may
be prosecuted under the UK’s
oil pollution laws wherever
incidents occur within the UK
Pollution Control Zone. (See
also page 23.)
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